
Online Giving Option
As we announced last week, KHCC is now accepting donations by electronic means.  Some
have already signed up and several others have indicated they will.  Remember, we still accept
cash and checks!  If you enjoy putting your gift in the offering in that way, that option will
continue.

If you are interested in giving electronically, go to our website Kings Highway Christian Church
and click on “online giving” in the upper right hand corner.  Another page will pop up and will take
you through the steps to set this up.  You will need to provide bank routing and account number
and a password –  the password must be at least 8 characters and contain 3 of these elements: 
upper case letter, lower case letter, a number, a symbol.  (That sounds complicated, but you
should only have to do it once.)

Once you set up your account, you may choose to give automatically (the amount and frequency
can be easily changed) or as a onetime gift.  You may also use your phone to give by text
(instructions are on the website and in the worship bulletins).  If you give electronically and would
like to continue to place something in the offering tray, there are “I gave online” cards available in
the pews.

 

http://www.khcc.org/


A first step
 
Fifty two members of KHCC were in attendance Wednesday evening for the first step in our
Epiphany long range planning process.  Nadine Burton, our Regional Minister, moderated a
question and answer session and Dave Moore (our assessor and consultant) explained cycles of
congregational vitality and asked each person present to indicate where they thought our church
was on that particular scale.   
 
Earlier in the day, Dave met with staff, had an extensive walk through of the building, met with
our Treasurer, and had a one hour driving tour of the area.  He took notes of these meetings and
will present a detailed report for our use in finding where we feel God wants us to go next -
specifically, “What is our present vision for KHCC?” 
 
The number of persons that took the time to come out indicates a strong interest in recovering
the vitality that has been so important for generations of our members. There was a strong sense
of appreciation for what we have been, and a keen interest in being a dynamic and growing
congregation again. 
 

ByGeorge  

Should I be inviting someone to church?

Even in the midst of our planning and transitions, it’s important to remember that we are all still
called to be representatives of the good news.  Each of us have exceptional encounters with
other persons – sometimes we become the door to a new experience of healing grace for
another.  Although we are beginning to evaluate how we do ministry together, we have not
stopped doing our ministry together.  Perhaps someone you encounter and invite to worship will
become a vital part of a new direction for KHCC. 

Leadership changes, ministers come and go, but the core of the gospel does not change.  We
remain Disciples seeking to compassionately care for a hurting world, opening our fellowship to
all who seek Jesus, doing together what we cannot possibly do alone.



 

Mark Your Calendar
Wednesday Bible Study will begin
September 11th at 10:00 am in the
Fellowship Hall.  Led by Rev. Dwight
Bailey & Rev. George Latimer.  

CYF and Chi-Rho - returning on September 8th at 4:00 p.m. 
Social/Worship/Story/Group

Each group will begin the year with their own
5 week series based on Galations.

CYF – “Free People”  - Love God and Love Life
Chi-Rho – “Goals” – freedom, approval, growth



Thanks to all who donated 124 side dishes for the Noel Food Pantry.  In June the Pantry
served 737 clients, and distributed 33,665 pounds of food to those in need.

Thank you note from Noel Neighborhood Ministries:

Kings Highway Christian Church,

Thank you for your monetary donation to Noel's Food Pantry.  Your support and kindness are
greatly appreciated!

Blessings,

Mary Caldwell
Assistant Director of Noel Neighborhood Ministries
 

Reservations wanted
We are taking reservations for a membership dinner and program on Sunday,
September 22nd at 6:00 p.m. in the family life center.  Following dinner (free will
offering) Don Kimmel will present current facts about the current problem of wide-
spread Identity Theft and how you can best recognize it and protect both your assets
and your name.

Sign up sheets are in the office and in the Sunday school classrooms.



NEXT STEP SEMINARS

GET THE INSIDE
INFO ABOUT
IDENTITY THEFT.
Learn how to protect your hard-earned money and good name.

Regions strives to provide you with the guidance and tools to help you accomplish your unique
financial goals.  With this seminar, learn how you can break down your financial goals and gain
more control over your money.  It's all provided by your employer and presented by Regions at
no cost.

What you'll learn:

Common forms of identity theft
How to recognize identity theft and prevent it
What to do if you are a victim of identity theft
How and where to report fraud

To sign up to attend this seminar please contact:
Contact church Office 318-222-3684
Dinner provided with RSVP by noon 09/13/2019

Date: September 22, 2019
Time:  6:00pm to 7:00pm
Location:  KHCC Family Life Center
Presented by Don Kimmell Financial Wellness Coordinator Regions Bank



 

Great River Region Disciples Women Retreat
September 27-29, 2019

Please join us at the Great River Region Disciples Women Retreat at the Wesley Center in
Woodworth, Louisiana (just outside Alexandria/Pineville).   You can find the registration and

Pickering scholarship application on the Disciples Women page at www.grrdisciples.org or you
may pick up a copy from your church office.

Note that the early bird registration date
(registration in the regional office) is Friday, August 23rd.

Saturday, August 17
 10:00AM -  NA Meeting (KC)
                   
Sunday, August 18
   9:15AM -  Traditional Worship
 10:15AM -  Sunday School 
 11:00AM -  Sunday School in Spanish
 11:11AM -  Contemporary Worship
 11:30AM -  Worship in Spanish

Monday, August 19
12:30PM -  AA Meeting (KC)
  5:30PM -  NAMI Meeting (FLC)
  6:00PM -  Elders' Meeting (FH)
  8:00PM -  AA Meeting (FH)

Tuesday, August 20
   7:00PM -  Choir Rehearsal
   7:00PM -  Doctors' AA (KC)

Wednesday, August 21
  12:30PM -  AA Meeting (FH)
    6:30PM -  Contemporary Band
                     Practice

Thursday, August 22
  7:00PM -  NA Meeting (KC)

Friday, August 23
 12:30PM -  AA Meeting (FH) 

http://www.grrdisciples.org/


   8:00PM -  AA Meeting (KC)

Saturday, August 24
10:00AM -  NA Meeting (KC)

Sunday, August 25
   9:15AM -  Traditional Worship
 10:15AM -  Sunday School 
 11:00AM -  Sunday School in Spanish
 11:11AM -  Contemporary Worship
 11:30AM -  Worship in Spanish

*You can view the KHCC monthly calendar on our website at www.khcc.org.

FLC - Family Life Center
FH - Fellowship Hall
KC - Keystone Classroom
CP - Church Parlor
HC - Hispanic Chapel   

SUNDAY MORNING
SCHEDULE

  9:15 Traditional Worship
10:15 Sunday School

11:00 Sunday School in Spanish
11:11 Contemporary Worship

11:30 Worship in Spanish

THE RIVER SUNDAY SCHOOL
Kindergarten - Fifth Grade

This Sunday's story will be "The Five
Books of Moses".  We have lots of
great activities planned. We hope to
see you there. 

Teachers: Linda Dame, Carol Peyton,
                  Barbara Peyton
 

YOUTH SUNDAY SCHOOL
Chi Rho (Middle School) Class

The Chi Rho class meets on the
second floor across from the River
Sunday School. In this class we listen
to and discuss Bible passages that help

SERVING SCHEDULE
Sunday, August 18
9:15 Greeters 
Deanna & Jeff Beaubouef
9:15 Table
Mary Anne Bowie & Thomas Butler
9:15 Deacons - Carla Swilley, Mike
Bachtell, John Horton, Lynn Davis,
Tammy Fontenot, Bill Miley, Jackie
Miley, Janis Miot, Gary Warren
9:15 Soundboard - Thomas Butler
9:15 Communion Preparation 
Carolyn Brewer
9:15 Counters 
Betty McCain & Erin Fegley
 
 

 
CHILDREN'S CHURCH
Preschool - Second Grade

Following the Children's Moment in our
9:15 & 11:11 worship service the children
from preschool age through second grade
are invited to follow their teacher to
Children's Church. This special program
takes place in the preschool room on the
first floor across from the nursery. During



us to understand how God wants us to
treat other people and make good
decisions in our life. 

Teachers: Trish Krippner, Carol Pabst

CYF (High School) Class
Our CYF class meets on the third floor
of the Education Building across from
the archive room. In this class we study
Bible passages that help us to better
understand the Good News of Jesus
Christ and how we can be good
disciples of Jesus.

Teacher: Kathy Elliott
 

Children's Church the kids will hear a
story from the Bible, share a snack, and
have some guided playtime.

   
Sunday, August 18
9:15 Teacher - Stephanie Jarratt
11:11 Teacher - Becky Flippo
 

Welcome New Members
Amelia Monk - Recently married to James Monk in Maumell, AR, and then moving to their 
new home in South Shreveport, Ameila continues her CPA responsibilities by working 
remotely. She grew up in Jonesboro, AR, graduating from Arkansas State with degrees in 
Accounting and an MBA. She loves being outdoors. Amelia has two daughters - Emily (16) 
and Anna (13)

Robert Spears - Robert spent much of his childhood in S’port and received his Bachelors 
and Masters in Music from LSU Baton Rouge and then earned a PhD in Instructional 
Technology at Texas A & M.  After teaching at three college systems, he served the 
Department of Defense in Orlando, FL designing instructional programs and, upon his 
retirement, moved back to S’port. Robert has two sons and 6 grandchildren.





KHCC Members & Friends,

Thank you all for your thoughts, prayers, cards and food during Margaret's chemo. Her
blood work was OK Monday but she is scheduled for a CAT scan on September 17.

Larry, Betty and Margaret Wise

Celebrations
Congratulations to Jessica & Jimmy Monk who celebrated their 58th Wedding Anniversary.
 

 

Prayer Concerns
Victims of El Paso & Dayton
Our Senior Minister Search Committee
The Family of Reggie Graves - In Sympathy
The Family of Laura Cook – In Sympathy
The Family of Charlton Lyons – In Sympathy (Friend of Madeline Holder)
Robert Bass – Pacemaker surgery 8/15
Carla Swilley – Health concerns
Jerry Spearman – Recovering from fall
Dolores Sherrer – Recovering at home
Toni Bratlie – Health concerns
Margaret Wise – Awaiting test results, finished chemo treatments
Adam McCollough - Car accident, hospitalized severe skull injury (Grandson of Louise & Ed
Fedrick)
Chris Wilson – Prayers (Friend of Patsy Moore)
D.R. Smith – Serious health concerns (Friend of Linda Dame)
Jose Zambrano – Recovering from serious work place accident
Cathy Houser – Health concerns (Friend of McCains) 
 
Please keep Elders updated on prayer request made.  Names will be removed after 2
weeks if no update is given.
  
MILITARY PERSONNEL & THEIR FAMILY MEMBERS
All members of our armed forces



Mitch Pabst – Deployed, Iraq
Adam Jarratt - Marine Corps 
Daniel Jester – Fort Leonard Wood, Missouri
Jay Shaw – Marine Corps
 
ON-GOING PRAYER CONCERNS
Carolyn Batcheldor Allen, Karen Allen, Virginia Bacon, Ione Barham, Roger Barham, Donnie
Barmore, Carol Barnes, Candice Berg, Gary Bowie, Jason Bratlie, Cade Brewer & Family,
Robert Allen Brown, Randy Burch, Dave Burk, Elsie Butler, Nancy Cothern, Frank & Nell Crane,
Edinar Alves daSilva, Jacy daSilva, Linda DeMann, Melissa Drinkard, Susan Ewing, Sally
Falkenrath, Jonn France, Kent France, Kim Fricks, Mona Lisa Garrett, Mark Gray, Esther Griffith,
Mary Ann Hallett, Barbara L. Hebert, Fred Harrell, Mark Head, Burly Herrin, Helen Hoffman,
Shelby Houston, Pat Jones, Amy Kinniard, Mahamalea Blizzard Latterner, Keith Lauter, Jack
Lenox, Linda Luttrell, Emma Martin, Laura Martin, Eva Moton, John Novak, Albert Perrine,
Denver Phillips, Emily Randle, Dave Rockett, Sue Rodenroth, Marina Rodriguez, Mary Sistrunk,
Bill Smith, Jimmy Smith, Peggy Taylor, Mercedes Terry, Marcy Tobey, Clara Williams, Gary
Willingham, Don Zesch
 

If you would like to send a card to the family of Reggie Graves.
Bob Graves (Son of Reggie Graves)1800 Ridgewood Drive, Austin, TX  78757

Below is the list of KHCC Elders.  Please feel free to contact an elder when you are in need.

Robert Dickinson
318-455-0907
Bobby Shields
318-465-4330

Carolyn Brewer
318-347-8927

Deanna Beaubouef
318-573-0440
Jeff Beaubouef
318-734-7630
Jessica Monk
318-393-8057
Jimmy Monk

318-393-0743
Trish Krippner
919-602-5530

Dennis Wissing
318-573-9788

 

Madeline Holder
318-465-9461

Kay Shaw
318-286-4610

Bill Shaw
318-218-1050

Mary Anne Bowie
318-422-9666
Pete Bratlie

318-518-3615
Thomas Butler
318-469-6555

Eunice Dickinson
318-455-9385

Terry Rodenroth
318-517-7267

Chris Thompson
318-780-0191

Interim Senior Minister
Rev. George Latimer
318-222-3684 Ext. 13
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